
Serious communicable diseases: 
If your child has had a direct exposure to a serious communicable disease, we ask that you keep them home until the incubation period is over. By doing this, you avoid exposing all of the children in the program and inconveniencing a great many families. These serious diseases include: Strep Throat, Chickenpox, Rubella, Measles, Mumps, Scarlet Fever, Staphylococcus/MRSA, REV, Roseola, HIV, TB, Fifth Disease, any Hepatitis strain, Mono/EBV, Pertussis, Bacterial meningitis, COVID-19. Please inform the school of this exposure within 24 hours so we can take necessary precautionary measures.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]While it is obvious that a child needs to be kept home when they are ill, it is also important to know that they should not be in school after exposure to a serious communicable illness. This is especially relevant if somebody in your home has been diagnosed with a communicable disease. Remember that day 1 of the incubation period dates back not to when it was diagnosed, but actually 24 hours after antibiotics are administered to the carrier. Please make sure to wait long enough to see if symptoms crop up before mixing, to be sure they are not bringing it with them. 

School closing: 
We reserve the right to temporarily close the school if there has been a mass exposure to a serious communicable disease. The length of time that we remain closed will be based on the county health department’s recommendations.

Reducing transmittance: 
Rest assured that if a child with a communicable disease has been in attendance, we will disinfect the preschool before the children arrive the next day. We are sanitizing high-touch surfaces many times throughout the day, washing hands with soap and water even more frequently than usual, spending as much time outside as possible, and practicing social distancing. Before children come back, we will notify of the exposure, so that those who want to avoid the risk will have the option to do so.
Tuition Requirements: Families are contracted for a specific weekly/monthly schedule as indicated in your enrollment paperwork. Payment for this contracted schedule is required every week/month, year-round whether or not your child attends; this enables us to pay teachers a stable salary every week all year. While we understand the burden families may face if they cannot work due to child care disruptions, we also must look after the welfare and retention of our staff and future longevity of the program. No credits are given for illness or other unforeseen closures due to health emergencies.  

